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January 1, 2023 

 

To whom it may concern, 

 

According to California Health and Safety Code Section 25249.6, no person in the course of doing 

business shall knowingly and intentionally expose an individual to a product containing chemicals 

known to the state of California that cause cancer, birth defects or other reproductive harm without 

first providing a clear and reasonable warning. 

 

The California Attorney General’s Office has indicated that, in their view, distributors of products have a 

duty to inform their customers of the warning requirement and to take reasonable steps to ensure their 

customers are properly providing the warning to the ultimate purchaser of the products. 

 

Most products manufactured by OSG do not contain the substances regulated by California Proposition 

65, and are not required to have the California Proposition 65 warning labels. Our products, when used 

for their intended use, do not create an environment that would result in dust originating from the tools 

substrate that could be inhaled. However, if a customer or third party attempts to regrind tools then it 

is possible that dust from the grinding process could be inhaled. 

 

To ensure that our products are managed to convey accurate warnings, we are communicating our 

statement through warning signs that have been mailed to each known existing customer in the state 

of California to represent our interpretation of products as sold. We urge our distributors and end users 

to post the sign for regulatory compliance. 

 

 

Respectfully, 

 

Jeff T Tennant 

President 


